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Keep your thoughts positive
Because your thoughts

Become your Words

Keep your words positive

Because your words

Become you Behaviour

Keep your behaviour positive

Because your behaviour

Becomes your Habits

Keep your habits positive

Because your habits 

Become your Values

Keep your values positive

Because you values

Become your Destiny!!

- Mahatma Ghandi

           
[image: image16.png]


Umpire’s  whistle
Hi All.

As promised in earlier editions, our umpire in Australia at the umpire clinic, their report.

I must state that this clinic is an IPC directive, for all countries to learn more in umpiring, and to educate each their own country, in better umpiring.

IPC funded the clinic, excluding airfare.

If I may, I would like to add onto the report some information.

The umpire clinic is being attended by:

Australian director of umpiring- Brian Johnson.

IPC umpire convenor- Stewart Neal

Facilitator- David Levens

 IPC representatives:

Zimbabwe- Allan Malloy/ Mitch Rensburg/ David Beekes

South Africa- Wesley Flowers.

New Zealand- Steve Watson.

United Kingdom- Debra Harris

Australian State representatives.:

Wendy Barlow- New South Wales

Colin Parkinson- New South Wales

Sam Halstead- New South Wales

Robert Copeland- Queensland

Matt Shepard- Queensland

Mark Maloney- Queensland

Australian Umpire Squad

Brad Cooper/ Trent Cooper/ Chris Franklin.

Friday 31 st October- after arrival- group left for Capel Tournament- approximately 250km south of Perth- 

Here  practical sessions in umpiring were allocated, as well as observation games for both days.

Umpires were split into groups, each allocated umpiring and observation games.

All were hosted at the Lighthouse hotel close to the fields.

18 teams participated, varying from lower to higher divisions.

It must be noted that:

 

Line-outs were very good-teams respected the lineout rules.- hardly any were sent back to lineup again.

Umpire ponies were of high standard- collected from umpire pony co- coordinator 30 minutes before each game.

Games started on time.

Check pieces on bridles- only a hand full seen-

Horses well schooled- players don’t overrun penalty or backlines

No chirping from players to umpires- all respected umpire decisions

Games were 6 x 6 minute chukkas

Fields were grass type- similar to Richmond/ Mooiriver/ fields and well presented and attended to.

Tournament Committee well versed and did their duties well

Australian rules were played, in that the only difference was they do not throw overhand and in rule 23(b) they stand 10m away and not nose to hip as IPC rules.

Wesley advised that at World cup 2015, IPC rules stated overhand throws allowed as well as nose to hip- these will be in force.

Sunday 2nd November.

After prize giving- ( it must be noted SA won a prize for being well mannered and presented)

Group moved up North to Freemantle, staying at the Trade winds hotel, for the next 5 days of lectures and exams.

This includes:

Communication & Presentation skills

Game Management

Umpire in Action

Legal Responsibilities

Rule Interpretation

Psychology of umpiring

Drugs- player & horse

National Umpire responsibilities

Accreditation tests.

All the above lectures are conducted by ;

Brian Johnson/ Stewart Neal/David Levens/Michael Rynne/Simon Bowen/ASADA/BSJ

Friday 7th November.

Group moves onto Foothills tournament, again doing umpiring and observation duties.

Monday 10th November.

Group departs for home.

The December issue of UMPIRES WHISTLE- will have the report on  lectures/ exams/ practical session at Foothills tournament.

Cheers for now.

Gavin

REMINDER TO ALL PROVINCIAL UMPIRES

You are required to attend the executive meeting in February 2015, as directed by the PASA executive.

We will have a umpire meeting then attend the executive meeting .

Kind regards

Gavin Flowers.
Report back – Part 1 - Australian tour November 2014.

First tournament 1st & 2nd November 2014 Capel Western Australia.

First umpiring was at 9 am Saturday morning. The very first thing that struck me was umpires ponies. Fetching your own umpires ponies makes games run on time if not early. The second thing was line outs, I'm going to go into a bit of depth on this subject. In the entire game I umpired I never had to send back the players for being over the "T" or even lining up wrong. The way things are done are so simple and it was in all the divisions over the weekend. The 1s line up middle of the T and wait for all other players and then WALK to the top of the T and stand! ( it didn't matter of what time in the chukka or how bouncy the horses were not once did I have to give the ball to the opposite side for jumping the T or have my fingers taken off.umpiring) I do believe we can implement this into our polox and it will benefit us because there will be hardly any time wasted because of line outs having to be reset. The third thing I'd like to bring up is players back chatting the umpire. Not once in the games I umpire or observed or even watched did I ever hear one person make a comment about how unhappy they were about the umpire’s decision. This was from the lowest division right the way up. The second to last thing I'd like to mention is the player’s kit and presentation. Not once the entire weekend did I see anyone use insulation tape for numbers, everyone had a shirt with a number on the back and if for some reason they swopped positions they made a plan to have the correct number on their backs. Lastly I'd like to mention a small safety thing and that is helmets being worn while a player is on horse back. No matter what or who was on the horse’s back whether it be walking the horses on Friday afternoon after arrival or walking to the fields during the day that person has a helmet on. This and many safety rules are not there to benefit us umpires but the safety of everyone who plays or even just rides the horses.

In closing I'd just like to say thank you to everyone who made this possible for me. So far it has been an experience of a life time and I will really enjoy reporting back to everyone when I get back. 

From the umpire down under

Wes Flowers


[image: image17.png]



Suppliers and manufacturers of all polocrosse gear.

On site polocrosse racquet repairs.

Get ready for the season early – Full stock of all your polocrosse essentials 

· Bridles, reins, breastplates, bandages, coronet boots, helmets

· All you need for horse and rider
· Saddles – Gordon Shaw polocrosse
[image: image2.jpg]AW N
3‘ W -
POLOCROSSE EQUIPMENT




                                              0828531582
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Journey with the world cup team

If you caught last month’s newsletter, you will know we started this segment of the 

magazine, to give everyone the opportunity to get to know their World Cup Team, and to catch up on any upcoming events, and read reports on events that have been, where the World Cup team took part.
This month we meet the siblings, Natalie and Graham Maclarty.
DOB:  17/01/1996     

Nick name: Nat
S.A caps (open sides): 2
Most goals in one chukka: 6
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   Natalie Maclarty
 If I was Prime Minister for the day I'd…… I wouldn't want to be State President for one day  
 If you could invite any five people to dinner, who would they be? Why? Nelson Mandela, Roger  Federer, Johnny Depp, Chase Crawford & Gerard Butler
What is your personal aim for next year?  Best Lady Player at 2015 World  Cup.....              watch this space !
Favourite band or musician?Matthew Mole because I am proudly South African
If you could attend any sporting event in the world, what would it be?

Wimbledon Final between Rafa and The Fed
Who is the funniest player from 1 one of the other countries? Is there one ?
 Who is your dream date? Pat Lambie or Rafa....  because they are Hot as Hell !
 Whose the best dressed in the team? Why? Obviously Me.....
What training drill do you dread the most? Any training drill.
One word to describe your brother sister...  Graham... talented
Summer / winter? Why? Summer...'Salty  air , sun kissed hair,  endless summer take me there....'
The most skilled player you have played against from 1 of the other countries?              Lauren Watson (Zambia)
Favourite Cartoon As A Kid: Tom and Jerry
When You Were Growing Up What Did You Want To Be? Pretty and Rich
My Most Treasured Possession/s: My Soul 
If you could steal one item from your brother, what would it be?

Gray's horse Rio....you have to sit on her to understand that she is perfect .!
My Signature Dish Is: The kitchen is not my strong point!
Stranded On An Island, What Are Your 3 Essential Items? Bikini, Tooth Brush & Lip Ice
What Would You Buy With Your Last $50? First I would buy a cup of coffee. Then I would give the rest to an orphan, as no-one smiles with gratitude like children that have nothing.
Graham Maclarty

 DOB:  19/03/1994
Nick name: Jabong

S.A caps (open sides): 4

Most goals in 1 chukka: 10
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If I was Prime Minister for the day I'd…… I would change the rules and keep the job !
 If you could invite any five people to dinner, who would they be? Why? Jossie Spilsbury (just don't tell Sipho), Minka Kelly, Stana Katic, Simone Mann & Cheryl Cole

What is your personal aim for next year? Best Player at the 2015 World Cup

Favourite band or musician? ACDC
If you could attend any sporting event in the world, what would it be? Rugby Final         at Twickenham
Who is the funniest player from 1 one of the other countries? Bruce Christianson (UK)

 Who is your dream date? Lyndsy Fonseca
 Whose the best dressed in the team? Why? Without a doubt ...Me!
What training drill do you dread the most? None of them.
One word to describe your sister... Perfectionist   
Summer / winter? Why? Summer ...I like it 'Hot'

The most skilled player you have played against from 1 of the other countries?              Chris Anderson (Aus) can't believe they left him out the team!

Favourite Cartoon As A Kid: Tom and Jerry  

When You Were Growing Up What Did You Want To Be? Rich

My Most Treasured Possession/s: My dog Bling, My horses and my Prado

If you could steal one item from your sister, what would it be? Nat's Brain
My Signature Dish Is: Steak and Chips

Stranded On An Island, What Are Your 3 Essential Items? Beautiful Intelligent Girl, Braai with open Bar & Music

What Would You Buy With Your Last $50? I would give it to charity.

Report from mooi river world cup practice     weekend -  jean hackland

The first official team weekend for the newly selected SA team to play at next years world cup, was a great success. The team arrived at Mooi River on Friday lunchtime and settled in for some of the now familiar Mooi River/Lita hospitality. First we met with Bruce and Helene. Bruce chatted about the plans for the weekend, which was to include 2 friendly games against a Zambian squad, junior coaching and a day with photographers and film crew that was to make swimsuit models proud!  After the team admin with Helene, which included some new kit (Yay!) and plenty cups of tea, we met with sports phycologist, Kirsten Van Heerden. For those of you who have not met Kirsten or maybe never chatted with a sports phychologist (I hadn’t until I met her last year during the build up to the quadrangular) the value of a session with her might not be fully appreciated or understood, but trust me she is worth it! We split into men and ladies groups, and had to devise a way of dropping an egg about 2m without it breaking using only a handful of straws and stickytape. I don’t know what happened in the men’s secret egg wrapping meeting but I know us ladies had such a laugh using Nat’s sharp intellect, Celicia’s broad thinking, Cail’s calm determination and Tembi’s practical skills to make what looked like a small alien space ship  with an egg in the middle. Needless to say all the eggs broke but we learnt things about each other and our team dynamic in a fun and pressure free way. 

The rain gods were unfortunately not on our side that weekend and we practiced that Friday afternoon in testing conditions. We played lots of constructive relaxed chukkas and gave our horses a nice run and had a good lesson in not letting uncontrollable factors like the weather and the mud interfere with our play. 

The next day we woke early with a short run and some netball. The netball was fast and competitive as always and left us all sweaty and exhausted. We had a delicious breakfast and started our day as supermodels. Graham and I had the task of putting our playing kit on for the cameras. After putting our helmets on a few times... gazing into the distance... we moved onto casually patting Grahams prettiest horse while pretending to talk.  Graham was a natural with a future in modeling, if this polox thing doesn’t work out. Gavin and Thembi had the tough job of TV interviews! I know Gavin has done this before but Thembi was really nervous. I didn’t see the interviews but I hear they both did good jobs and from what Thembi told me I think it sounds great.  Travis did the modelling on horse back and I think managed to impress the camera crew sufficiently with his one of a kind ninja reflex gravity defying stick work that the rest of the team was off the hook! Celecia, Caley and Janny were kept busy coaching juniors and from what I heard the kids loved having so much attention from their heros!

The Zambians tried our horses in the morning while we were busy with our exciting activities. And they seemed happy, which was to be expected as they had most of our good horses while we had kept many green/young horses for ourselves.  The match times were set for late afternoon to let the fields dry out, but unfortunately a quick lunch time shower undid all the work the sun had done all morning but we got ready to play regardless. The ladies were all set to go. We were worried about the wet but trying hard not to think about it. The game started and Zambia slowly crept ahead. At one stage we heard the score and were 7 goals down! But the girls never panicked and we never felt like we were going to loose. (Thanks Kirsten and Bruce!)The final score saw us 2 goals up. Thank goodness! Thembi played her debut ‘international’ and really impressed us all. She was nervous to start but in the 7th chukka she got so much ball she helped us claw our way back from the brink of defeat.  

The men’s game was a very different story. The SA men played like a well oiled machine. The ball was moving for them and it looked so smooth and effortless. It was text book polox and a pleasure to watch. To the Zambians credit they never gave up and the never got angry or upset.  I think by the time the world cup comes this will be a side to watch.

Thanks to Paddy O Sullivan, James Kent and James Hackland for umpiring the games, and a huge thanks to everyone who came to watch and support.

That Saturday night the heavens opened and approximately 30ml later the Sunday games were called off. But the weekend was a success. The men’s section know each other so well and it was inspirational to see them fall back into playing together so easily like the world cup 2011 was last week. The ladies under Celicia’s leadership are finding each other and I think we are going to get better and better as we play together.

For now the team is having a short rest. We will meet again in January and the hard work will begin.

Thank to everyone who has supported us and helped us along the way so far.

IN MEMORY OF TOM PAUL AND PHILIP HENNING

IN THE PAST FEW WEEKS WE HAVE LOST 2 OF POLOCROSSE’S GREATEST AND DEAREST MEMBERS, WE PAY TRIBUTE TO YOUR BOTH FOR WHAT YOU HAVE GIVEN POLOCROSSE AND ITS MEMBERS.

TOM PAUL

Tom Paul: I don’t know where to start reminiscing about such an incredible man. I can’t remember where I met Tom. To me he was always there at Polocrosse, and if you wanted to find him all you had to do was look for the children or beginner players and you’d see him coaching, offering advice or simply encouraging. 

Tom was extremely humble and would not readily speak about himself or his achievements. When asked, he would quickly change the subject and reflect on the achievements of others and in particular the young Polocrosse players. By all accounts he was extremely successful as an Engineer and was hugely influential in the building of the Sasol project amongst other such like projects. He was an extremely intelligent and well read man and an authority on many subjects and in particular coaching sport. He read and studied every coaching or sports related book he could get his hands on. He was extremely quick witted but kind and patient with anyone who did not have his intellectual prowess except when confronted with someone who did not argue logically as he did not suffer fools lightly. He loved to debate with other coaches or players from other sporting codes at his local gymnasium about coaching and would proudly tell them that Polocrosse, was streaks ahead of them. Tom would get involved with any sport that involved the youth, and was actively involved in coaching at the local schools around Bloemfontein. 

Tom accompanied me to the inaugural Would Cup in Australia, as my Director of Coaching. Many weekends were spent with the team in the build-up and Tom was hugely instrumental in plotting a strategy and game plan to bring about the demise of Australia’s dominance of World Polocrosse. Tom’s famous words were “you play on the field but you win between the ears.” Tom spent hours taking and analyzing stats, he introduced us to Sheryl Calder to improve hand eye co-ordination, as well introducing us to Sports psychologists through his many contacts at the Bloemfontein University’s sport faculty department. Tom always did things to help others and while on tour in Australia Tom was fiercely proud, patriotic and possessive about his South African players and would do anything to help his team including all the laundry, saddle cloths and bandages for the team. On many occasions in the dead of night I would seek his council about the games, above the hum of washing and drying machines in the laundry.

  Although we only achieved third place it was Tom who recognized that we had to address two major concerns. The first was our stick work to be able to accommodate the expansive game plan and the second was the habit of the team “choking”. Sadly Tom’s health deteriorated, although he attended the gymnasium everyday, he was unable to travel without being extremely uncomfortable. This forced Tom to withdraw from his position as National Director of Coaching.  When Bruce took the team to victory based on Tom’s work I had the pleasure of breaking the good news about the team’s victory to him. Typical of Tom’s humility he would take none of the credit, but apportioned it all to the team and management. Tom was a huge source of information to all players and would find great pleasure in sharing his knowledge and if he could not help he would find out, in great detail, and report back. On numerous occasions Bruce or I would approach Tom for information on any particular subject and before long we would receive a document hand written in Tom’s perfect hand writing, all facts backed up by extracts and quotes from several authorities on the given subject. I have kept these documents and use them regularly.

Tom’s greatest enjoyment was coaching the juniors and he is credited with starting Junior Polocrosse and many of the current protea players were progeny of his program. 

Tom loved his son James and regularly gave updates on James’s movement and achievements. As soon as James’ name would come up, his demur would change to love and pride. Tom was a very private person and did not speak comfortably about the obvious love of his life, his late wife Amour. On the one occasion that I breached the subject Tom choked up and I had to walk away to give him time to recover. 

Tom left a positive mark on the lives of everyone he came into contact with. It is impossible to describe the life of such a wonderful, intelligent, caring and inspirational man in so few words because I was only privy to a very short part of his life and I feel I have left out so much and have fallen far short of the honour of doing justice to the memory of Tom Paul.

TOM WE THANK AND SALUTE YOU!











- Tony higgs

PHILLIP HENNING

What a sad day to say farewell to an icon like Phillip.

A man of pride, honour and a great leader.

Phillip Henning started Polocrosse in Tweespruit. 

His club called Rakhoi became a well-known entity in the Polocrosse fraternity.

Under his guidance the club delivered Junior Protea players and became a very popular venue as a halfway house in South Africa for many major tournaments.

He served as President for Free State Polocrosse and as a member of the South Africa Polocrosse Executive with great success. His inputs and value added from within these positions will be remembered for many years to come.

Under the guidance of Phillip and Riza it became the home of the well-known Junior Classic tournaments which was held for many years in Tweespruit.

The excellent manner in which these tournaments were run, was the trade mark of Phillip.

He was not only an ambassador for South Africa of the field in an admin capacity but was a true force to be reckoned with on the field. 

Over the years Phillip represented his club, Province and South Africa on the Polocrosse field and his charming character made many friends worldwide.

No problem was ever too big for Phillip to solve, as he was a leader within his community and served on most sporting bodies in Tweespruit as well as other community organizations.

Phillip was awarded honorary life membership as a member of the Polocrosse Association of South Africa, a reward well deserved for his passion and love for Polocrosse.

Even during his period of illness he would grab every opportunity to attend major International events and made sure his advice and comments were noted and with his positive approach in life, always sharing a joke or comment, he will be sorely missed.

Rest in peace Phillip and be assured you and your family will not be forgotten in the World of Polocrosse.

We Salute YOU.

Wessel Strauss

President International Polocrosse Council
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birTHDAY LIST  - NOVEMBER
2
-
GRAHAM POWELL
3
-
CHARL DU PLESSIS


7
-
TONY HIGGS
9
-
MARK RUBIN

19
-
RON SPARROW


23
- 
BRUCE MACLARTY
26
-
 MARK ARNOLD
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See our  


updated website on:


                � HYPERLINK "http://www.polocrosse.co.za" ��www.polocrosse.co.za� 		


                                              	


    


 				


	 	


          		 





Ashleigh Shaw


PASA Secretary


0748916657


FAX:  0865715309


   


   		Email:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:pasa@futurenet.co.za" ��pasa@futurenet.co.za�


P O Box 11309


Dorpspruit 3206























































































































